WOODBRIDGE SCHOOL DISTRICT

40 Beecher Road – South Woodbridge, Connecticut 06525

Jonathan S. Budd, Ph.D. - Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO: Woodbridge Board of Education

FROM: Jonathan S. Budd, Ph.D., Superintendent

DATE: May 17, 2022

RE: May 17 Regular Meeting:

Accept Administrative Resignation: Jonathan S. Budd, Ph.D.

As you know, I have informed the Board, pursuant to my employment agreement, of my resignation from the position of Superintendent of the Woodbridge School District based on my acceptance of an executive leadership position in another Connecticut district. The Woodbridge School District has always committed itself to excellence, and that commitment has continued despite the pandemic challenges. The administrative team, the faculty, and the support staff of the Woodbridge School District are tops in the State. They are the master jewelers of the crown jewel that is Beecher Road School. I will miss working with them, but of course chiefly I will miss seeing the daily joy and wonder in the eyes of all the students who love learning each and every day at Beecher.

I must therefore ask the Board of Education to support the following motion:

Move that we accept the administrative resignation of Jonathan S. Budd, Ph.D., effective June 30, 2022, with regret.